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Tuesday, February 11th and President 
(for February) Evan rang the bell at 
12:32 pm. 
 
He called up Michelle Haner to lead 
the pledge, 4-way test and give us a 
thought for the day. Since February 

12th is Lincoln’s birthday, which she remembers as a school holiday in the good 
old days,  she thought of him. Lincoln believed that good character was essential 
for leadership. He believed that leaders should be honest, trustworthy, and have a 
strong moral compass. He once said, “I am not bound to win, but I am bound to be 
true. I am not bound to succeed, but bound to live up to what light I have.” This 

quote shows that Lincoln valued honesty, and integrity over winning at any cost. Thanks 
Michelle! 
 
Karen Rogers then lead us in song. We sang “God 
Bless America.” Karen was impressed with our singing 
and President Evan remarked that it was a very com-
fortable key she chose! 
 
Visiting Rotarians and Guests: We had none. 
 
Sunshine Bucks: 
Karen Rogers: A whole flock of Golden Finches, some 

white crowned sparrows, and Doves have been observed at her 
feeder. But the big surprise was the Yellow Rump Warbler she 
and her very interested cat spotted! 
 
Jim Dugoni: Had a problem with goose poop in his dock. He 
found some goose deterrent contraptions on Amazon and it keeps 
the geese off the deck. Jim and wife Lisa are going to Hawaii 
for their 35th anniversary and Jim’s birthday. In March he has 

UOP Alumni meeting in Las Vegas , Pacific Basketball games and then an Eagles con-
cert in the Sphere! Talkin’ about taking it to the limit! 
 
President Evan said a local Club in Mountain House is down to 7-8 members. Even 
so, they have a Pop Up Store where 50% of each popcorn sale goes towards: Funding 
High School District Speech Contest, Support the Tracy Homeless Shelter, Funds for 
the Tracy Fire Department for their service, and to strengthen their impact on their 
Community. 
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        Meeting Tuesday at noon at the Stockton Hilton 

Evan Stone 
NSR 21-22 President 

Karen warbles God Bless America 

 This is my dock, Jim! 

Yellow Rump Warbler and Karen 

Michelle preps for the huge presentation 
she’s prepared! 

The Holy Grail of Rotary 

Frosty, Diane & Earle today 
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Future Highlights 
February 18, Speech Contest “How Does the Magic of Rotary Change the World?” 
February 25, Potluck at Kendra’s House 
February 27, Rotary Read In - Still looking for Readers,  
Call Jim Dugoni, (209) 607-9661 
March 4, Kristin Birtwhistle, United Way of SJ 
March 7-9, President Elect Training Seminar 
March 11, Nate Knodt, Downtown Comeback Club 
March 18, Michael Weis, University of the Pacific 
March 25, Whiskey Social hosted by Ray Call, at Diane Correia’s House 
April 4-7, District Cruise Conference 

Today’s Speaker: 
Stockton Civis Theater’s Artistic Director 
Dennis Beasley spoke to us today. Here’s 
the History of our local Theater! 
 
1853 
Live theatre in Stockton. It began with the Gold 
Rush! First it was the Stockton Theatre for the 
rough and tumble sailors and miners of 1853. 
1911 
When folks became more civilized, the great Sarah Bernhardt performed “La 
Dam Aux Camelias” at Yosemite Theatre.  
1923,  
the Masonic Music Hall opened a large auditorium on its top floor — all for live 
theatre! “Another offspring of the drama was born last night at Madison School 
Auditorium and everyone concerned is ‘doing nicely’.” — The Stockton Record 
1950 
It was fall 1950. Frank Jones, librarian, and Clyde Nielsen, banker, led theatre en-
thusiasts in an enterprise they called Stockton Civic Theatre. Their first show, 

Thornton Wilder’s Our Town, was performed at Madison School Auditorium. They were very suc-
cessful. By 1952 they had bought the old Zion Lutheran Church at Willow and Monroe and turned 
it into a 197-seat theatre. In 1954 they incorporated as a California nonprofit corporation. Shows 
were well received, but unknown problems were brewing. 
1962 
A judge ordered that the theatre didn’t qualify as a tax exempt nonprofit, but on behalf 
of SCT, a feisty local attorney named Fred Bollinger declared war on the system. Final-
ly, in 1967, the California Supreme Court ruled for the theatre in Stockton Civic Theatre 
v. Board of Supervisors, setting a precedent that today benefits all community theaters 
in America. 

 

02/18/25 District Speech Contest Annual Speech competition at our meeting Stockton Hilton 

02/25/25 Potluck at Kendra’s House New! Potluck at Kendra’s, bring ??? Stockton Hilton 

03/04/25 Kristen Birtwhistle United Way of San Joaquin Stockton Hilton 
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Call to Read 209-607-9661 

Karen Rogers and Dennis Beasley 
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1973 
John Falls, President of the Board, ap-
pointed Donald Lamond as Chief Plan-
ner. The building at Willow and Mon-
roe was falling apart, and Dr. Lamond 
advocated a new home for SCT. 
1974 
A local developer offered free land with 
construction at cost in the new Venetian 
Bridges development, just off March 
Lane at Venezia and Rosemarie. SCT 

President Don Lamond put John Falls in charge of fundraising. The Stockton Record announced the construction of 
a 300-seat facility to begin June 10, 1980. The beautiful new Rosemarie Lane theatre opened its first Season, 1980, 
with its 166th main stage production, Chapter Two, directed by Nick Elliott. 
1996 
Times seem good, but it’s never easy. Money is scarce, but persistence pays and strong leadership emerges. In 
1996, founder Clyde Nielsen generously donated funds to retire the mortgage, Greg Morales was hired as the first 
Producing Director, later followed by Paul Bengston. Now, SCT has a staff of five. 
Today 
Live theatre today? Under Board President Joe Smith and Artistic Director Dennis Beasley, major productions con-
tinue to become huge hits! Frank Jones and Clyde Nielsen’s Stockton Civic Theatre — alive and well in the 21st 
Century! 

The next shows on tap are “ Pretty Little Lies” and “Jesus Christ Super-
star.” See the next two pages for the exciting shows on tap for the Main 
Stage and the Pam Kitto Black Box Theater. 

The also talked about their Black and Gold Gala to generate funds for the 
theater. Did you know the royalties take $14to 15K for a 4 to 5 week run. 
The Gala introduces the new season schedule and has preview perfor-
mances. It’s a sit down dinner at the Stockton Hilton and will be held 
March 29th! 

The cast are all volunteers from our greater community. 

I've gone to many shows, going 
back to the old theater, and it’s al-
ways a great show and very enter-

taining.  
President Evan thanked Dennis for com-
ing, and had him sign  a children's book. 

He rang the bell at 1:20 pm. 
 
Frosty announced that a memorial ser-
vice for John McDonald will be held 
February 28th at Wine & Roses from 1 to 
4pm. 
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Getting’ ready to Bang the Gong. 

The origin of Musicals! 
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